
 
 
 
 
 

Ladies first…! 
 
This year I continue to Praise God for the amazing women that are part of the 
Christway Church. I praise God for the connections that are being created as some go 

on beyond the limits of a Zoom call, got prayer partners, did spiritual battles, some 

found true sisters, learned God’s word together and serve one another as a family. 
 

Yes, we agree, now we have better child care ideas and plans, better home care and 

home décor ideas, and we comes to know the first day stores launch offers and 

obviously better recipes.  
 

“Under His Wings”. 

 
We happily present the highlights of our ladies’ fellowship for the year 2022. Sister 

Blessy Arun was nominated and elected as the ladies coordinator for the year 2022. 

The First Ladies meeting was held on 21st January 2022 over the Zoom platform. God 
has enabled us to conduct ladies meeting every week via zoom platform. 

  

From the beginning prayer to benediction, it was all us. Our fellow Ladies who 

prepared and shared from the Word of God enriched our biblical knowledge, renew 
and sanctified our spirit.  

 

We are grateful to all our guest speakers: 
Sis. Lizy Thampy, Sis. Mercy Shaju and Sis. Mariamma Joseph for sharing the word 

of God and their testimonies in our midst and it strengthened our relationship with 

God, and enhanced us to grow spiritually.  

 
We would like to express our love and thanks to Sis Neethu Biby for organizing a 

wonderful barbecue event at Pastor Jain’s residence on 31st May 2022. It was such a 

lovely gathering where we had so much fun, delicious foods, game and other 
activities. 

We are praying this love for serving and love for the women will continue as we 

progress through the rest of 2023 and into the coming years. I am praying we will 
learn more about how to build each other up and help each other show Jesus to each 

other in and to this fallen world. 

 

Two of many ways to accomplish this desire will be, first, to open a new Facebook 
and Instagram Account to attract a wider community. We want to continue to have 

events like Physical gathering, Barbeques, Cloths/Shoes grabbing to reach to street 

and for charity, etc. 
 

The fund we collected from January 2022 until 31st November 2022 is £790, we 

decided to use it, to support the church ministries, charity etc. Thank you, all my 
fellow sisters, for your valuable contribution. 

 

Thank you Sister Blessy Arun. You did an amazing work! Can’t be rewarded fully on 

earth. Thank you Pastor Jain and Sister Susan Jain for all your kindness and support. 
Now we have our new ladies’ coordinator Sister Jisha Jeevis who took the role on 15 

January 2023. 

We are looking forward to do great things for our Lord Almighty in the coming years. 
Let our women’s ministry in the church enable us to win more souls for Christ, 

intercede for others, fulfill ourselves with the fruit of spirit and let us glorify His name 

through us and work together for His kingdom. As we read in Galatians 6:2, “Carry 

each other’s burdens, and in this way you will fulfill the law of Christ.  
God bless you all abundantly. 


